
Council file No. 22-0247-S1

COMMUNICATION FROM THE CHAIR, ARTS, PARKS, HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND
NEIGHBORHOODS COMMITTEE and ORDINANCE FIRST CONSIDERATION relative to the
opening, establishment, and maintenance of a public bikeway and pedestrian path in and
through park land located in Reseda Park, under the control and jurisdiction of the Board of
Recreation and Park Commissioners (Board).

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

1. ADOPT the accompanying Ordinance dated August 22, 2022, attached to the Council
file, approving the opening, establishment, and maintenance of a public bikeway and
pedestrian path in and through park land located in Reseda Park, under the control and
jurisdiction of the Board.

2. APPROVE a Grant of Right, by Ordinance, to the Department of Public Works (DPW),
and Bureau of Engineering (BOE), for the use of the subject portion of Reseda Park for
the construction, operation, and maintenance of a public bikeway and pedestrian path.

3. REQUEST the City Attorney, and DIRECT the BOE to assist in the drafting,
processing, and execution of all ordinances and other documentation necessary to
grant and record the Grant of Right to DPW; and as further detailed in the June 16,
2022, Board of Public Works report, Report No. 22-161, attached to the Council file.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The Board reports that the approval of the proposed Grant of Right
will have no fiscal impact on the Department of Recreation and Parks General Fund as DPW
will bear all costs associated with this action.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted

(Energy, Climate Change, Environmental Justice and River Committee waived
consideration of above matter)

Summary:

On September 13, 2022, your Committee Chair considered the August 8, 2022 Board report,
and the August 19, 2022 City Attorney report and Ordinance relative to the opening,
establishment, and maintenance of a public bikeway and pedestrian path in and through park
land located in Reseda Park, under the control and jurisdiction of the Board. The report
attached to the Council file includes some background on the matter.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee Chair moved to approve the
recommendations reflected above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its
consideration.



Respectfully Submitted,

COUNCILMEMBER JOHN S. LEE, CHAIR
ARTS, PARKS, HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND NEIGHBORHOODS COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
LEE: YES
BONIN: ABSENT

EV 22-0247-S1_rpt_aphen_09-13-22

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


